he main activities from my perspective involved a series of meetings with Ex Libris staff around issues detailed in the Satisfaction Survey. Each meeting was based around topics highlighted int eh survey and involved a mixture of CSU staff from the affiliated functional areas as well as ex Libris product management and product development staff. ExL provided responses to virtually all issues, most of which involved development on their roadmap. As such, we should be looking for improvements over the next several months. The functional chairs provided feedback to the Steering Committee that will be used to refine future meetingfs of this type.

Analytics has been working on the Rapido Dashboard, evaluating changes brought to Alma through the new UI and continuing to support ACRL reporting by the campuses.

Discovery has been working on developing LC facets in Primo and evaluating secondary resource type support newly available in Primo. They held a series of open forums this spring and plan to develop an action plan based on topics discussed in those meetings to be tackled over the summer.

ERM has been working on improving licenses in Alma to better support Rapido/RapidILL lending, improvements to resource type availability in Primo and documentation improvement.

Fulfillment is developing a General Fulfillment Survey of their community to be shared at a future date.

Resource Management has many initiatives underway through their task forces. The Network Zone Management group is reviewing record import processes looking for opportunities for new efficiencies. The Inclusive Description Task Force has been continuing to discover new terms to suggest for transformation by the Norm Rules Task Force. They are also considering a solution to better identifying OA resources in the Network Zone using a 506 note.

Resource Sharing is hard at work on implementing Rapido enhancements and on refining various policies discussed with COLD this year.

Thank you,
Brandon


